Florida Entomological Society

Executive Committee Meeting

September 26, 2001

USDA-ARS

Center for Medical, Agricultural, & Veterinary Entomology (CMAVE)

1600-1700 SW 23rd Drive, Gainesville, FL 32608

Meeting called to order at 1:10 pm.

Executive Committee Meeting Attendance:

John Capinera, Pat Greany, Richard Mankin, Teresa DuChene, Jeff Shapiro, Rob Meagher, David Oi, Faith Oi, Stuart Reitz, Lois Wood, Eileen Buss, Norm Leppla, Lance Peterson, Ken Bloem, and Stephanie Bloem.

Motion to pass the Executive Committee meeting for Aug. 5th, 2001.  Corrections?  Misspelled Eileen Buss’s name.  Approved minutes.

John Capinera suggested we go through the different Committee reports and make special note of changes in memberships for different Committees.  FES Society Roster needs to be updated.  Stephanie Bloem will take the lead.  Please e-mail her the additions.

Business Manager Report (Teresa DuChene) - written report on file
Report provided covers through August 31st, 2001.  Teresa thanked everyone for working so hard to make the 84th FES Annual Meeting such a success.  The total revenue to the end of August was $14,650.00, with expenses to the same date of $17,505.43, which leaves a net loss of $2,855.43.  Fixed costs were taken out of these numbers as per suggestion of Executive.  Even though we had a loss, the net loss was lower than for previous meetings.  Some of the cost-saving measures that have been implemented are having the intended effect.  Some of these measures include: the $1,000.00 cap on symposia, cap on the cost of food items for each function, working with properties that are willing to work within our budget (which can be very difficult), and finding additional ways to attract more attendees to our meeting (educational programs are an important part of this).

Invoices for the 2002 subscription will go out to the membership at the end of October or beginning of November; format will remain the same: statement invoice and small informative letter.  Bank balances: Morgan-Stanley $71,864.21, Bank of America $17,247.62, which gives us a total of $89, 111.83.

What has the average loss been for the last several years for the annual meeting?  An average of $6,000.00-7,000.00 per year, so this years meeting was exceptionally good.  Are our bank accounts secure?  Yes, they are.  How was the response to the credit card availability?  Excellent.  Were there any significant complaints about the meeting?  Not anything substantial.  Staff at the Hotel was excellent.  I would suggest that we pick a couple of Hotels, one on each coast, that are willing to work with us (and stay within our budget) rather than always searching for new ones.  A vote from the Executive would be needed to make this change.  Congratulations to all for a job well done.

How much revenue was made from the ant symposium/workshop?  The amount was $700.00.  

Update on 2002 meeting?  Clearwater Hilton on Clearwater Beach will be the site for next year’s meeting.  They are eager to host our Society although we are not getting the same number of concessions as we did at the Marriott on Hutchinson Island.  For every 50 rooms we receive 1 complementary room.  Meeting dates have been moved up to July 27-31, 2002.  The cost per room will be $99.00.  Members can keep the same room rate for 3 days before or after the meeting dates.  Happy hour arrangements are being made to defray the beverage costs for the first hour.

The Executive approved the Business Manager’s report.

Publications - Florida Entomologist (John Capinera for Richard Baranowski) - no report submitted

Public Relations (Faith Oi)

Denise Johanowicz no longer on this Committee as she has moved to Wisconsin.  Pat Greany suggested that Herb Oberlander be approached.  Stephen Hight could also be approached.

2002 Meeting

Program – no report submitted

Local Arrangements – no report submitted

Membership (Steve LaPointe) - – no report submitted

Honors and Awards (Ken Bloem, Stuart Reitz) – no report submitted

Stuart reminded everyone that it is never too early to submit nominations.

Nominating Committee (Pat Greany) – no report submitted

Lance Peterson clarified that Pat Greany is now in charge of nominations.  Nothing to report from Pat.

Resolutions (Rita Duncan) – no report submitted

Fiscal Committee (Rob Meagher)

We have a third member – Susie Legaspi has agreed to serve.  She is an ARS scientist stationed in Tallahassee.  Want to advise that our Committee approved to have Teresa take care of doing the taxes for the Society.

Student Activities (Gregg Nuessly) – report submitted to John Capinera

There will be no substantial activities by this Committee until February, 2002.

Long Range Planning Committee (Richard Mankin)

Committee now consists of Tow Weissling, Phil Koehler, Greg Hanig, Steven LaPointe and Michael Hubbard.

Newsletter (Lois Wood, Eileen Buss) - no written report submitted
Eileen and Lois published the August/September Newsletter.  Handed out the schedule for Newsletters.  For the Nov./Dec. Newsletter we need the first announcement for 2002 Annual Meeting from Richard.  Prefer is submissions are made in Word Perfect, but Word would be OK.  List of new Committee Members and Executive Committee Minutes are also needed for this issue.  Please have submissions by first week in December if not sooner.

Computer Resources (Richard Mankin) 

Updates to Society Membership Page need to be approved by Executive; the three updates are:  1) enable members to check if they are current on their membership dues; could be done through an update record form; 2) enable members to edit field that designates whether they want to receive newsletter by e-mail or by mail; 3) change text of password form to tone down the warning and have options to bypass the password if member cannot remember.  Now is a good time to make changes because we will be sending Colony One an updated database with several new fields and they will have to adjust the update record from to accommodate it.  All updates were approved by Executive.  Richard Brenner no longer on this Committee all other members remain the same (Tom Walker, Jeff Shapiro, Sanford Porter).

Sustaining Membership (Lance Peterson) – no report submitted

Last year 2 letters were sent out to all current sustaining members plus those that had recently been members.  Letters encouraged continued participation as sustaining members and donations to the Annual Meeting.  Not much response to the letters.  Don’t know what else to do.  Perhaps separate the issues into 2 different letters so that loyal members are “spared”.  Letters went to particular individuals within the companies.  Sustaining membership is only $65.00 per year.  Faith Oi suggested that attendees to the ant workshop be targeted.

Education Committee Guidelines (Jeff Shapiro)

New student is needed for the Committee as Katie graduated.  John Capinera announced that new student member will be Katie Barbara.  Continue to have FAMU representation.  Another UF student will also serve.

State Fair: need to stress home-owner insect problems like fire ants.  Mosquito control people were there last year.  Not much interest from public on general insect knowledge.

Caribbean Conference for 2003 (Howard Frank) – written report on file

Having a meeting in 2003-2004 in Venezuela; Howard queried the Venezuelans and got only one response suggesting 2004; this year will conflict with the International Congress.  Where will thy hold their 2003 meeting? In Cordova.

Pioneer Lecture (Norm Leppla) – written report on file

Committee consists of Joe Fundeburk, David Hall, John Sivinski, Harold Denmark, Howard Weems and myself.  Everybody except Harold and myself are new.  We will continue to serve to give some continuity and direction to the new members.

Listed the whole series of Pioneer Lectures that we’ve had.  Committee met yesterday – all unanimously voted for Reese Sailer as the Honoree for the Pioneer Lecture and Manya Stoetzel has been nominated as the lecturer; also some discussion about Dale Habeck; Jerry Klune is an excellent speaker.  Everybody liked the suggestions for lecturers.  Or get someone from SEL.

David Hall was nominated as next Chairman.  If he does not accept then will have to find someone else.  Norm will stay on this year.

Three manuscripts form the Pioneer Lectures that need to be published:  Knipling-Baumhover on screwworm – Waldy Klassen working on this; Howard Weems working on the paper honoring John Creighton submitted by Lewis Wright; Phil Callahan is working on the manuscript about Carrol Smith and his own research.  They will be published in the Florida Entomologist.

Committee meets once per year to bring recommendation of Honoree and Speaker to the Executive.  We get the biographic information for the Honoree.  Organize a Pioneer Lecture dinner that takes place the night before the presentation.  Help introduce speaker.  Student luncheon is arranged through Business Manager.  Since 1998 the luncheon has been paid for Dow Agro.  Help publish the manuscripts.

Comments on luncheon:  This year, even though 27 students guaranteed attendance only 12 showed up.  Perhaps student representative should ask the students if this is something that they want to continue to have.

Operation Guidelines (from Lance Peterson to Pat Greany)

Bylaws and awards have gone into the guidelines.  Committee membership needs to be updated.

IFWA Charge for FL Entomologist
Will remain at current charge structure $100.00 per manuscript and $50.00 per scientific note for another year.  The motion was approved by the Executive.

Other Business

ProQuest, a gateway to electronic information, wants to make our journal contents available through their service; royalties of up to 10% will be paid to the Society from sales of print copies.  We could give them 1 copy of the journal.  ProQuest can purchase back issues of FL Entomologist directly from the company in New York that houses these back copies.  President or Business Manager need to write a letter saying that we have no interest in entering into formal agreement with them.  They can do what they please – our journal is already available online.

No news on logo update.  Gregg Nuessly used it for the awards and it is now available in several formats.  Richard Mankin will bring it to the next meeting.

More judges need to be identified for future Science Fairs.  Science Fair was a bit disorganized this year.  FES participation was not acknowledged this year.  Student winners have not been paid their award ($100.00).  Executive agreed that FES should pay the students directly and copy the Science Fair office.

Can we re-affirm that the “cap” for FES symposia is $1,000.00 to avoid confusions in future meetings?  What about complimentary registration for invited speakers?  Executive passed the motion of having a cap of $1,000.00 plus 2 complimentary registrations per symposium.

Is the postage for mailing journals going up?  Not that Teresa has heard.

Should we consider scheduling the Awards Banquet as the last event of the Annual Meeting in order to avoid the Wednesday morning mass exodus?  This is to avoid low attendance to presentations given the last morning of the meeting.  Could perhaps negotiate with the Hotel to have late check-out in order to accommodate late departures.  Find out if this is an option with the next Hotel venue.  Late luncheon times?

Teresa’s husband Steve always helps diligently with Registration; we should offer him a complementary banquet ticket.  All were in agreement to do this at next Meeting.

Lance Peterson (also a member of the Executive of the GES) shared with us that the 2002 Georgia Entomological Society meeting will be taking place in Statesboro, GA 3-5 April, 2002.  The Program Committee will ask the GA students, both UGA and Georgia Southern to sponsor a student symposium with topics in the area of biology or ecology.  Would it be appropriate to send an invitation to the FL students to participate in the symposium by submitting a paper or just to invite them to come up and attend the meeting.  Price of registration and membership is quite low.  John thought it was a great idea.

Adjourn 3:30 pm.  Next meeting will be held sometime in mid-December in Gainesville.  John will be e-mailing the Executive with possible dates.

MINUTES PREPARED BY S. BLOEM, SECRETARY, FROM RECORDED TAPES AND NOTES.

PAGE  
4

